Department of Police

g St o 850 CITY OF DES PLAINES

1418 Miner/Northwest Highway m Des Plaines, lllinois 60016-4499 m (847) 391-5400

October 4, 2005

Gary P. Stryker

Undersheriff

Lake County Sheriffs Office

25 South martin Luther King Jr. Avenue
Waukegan, Illinois 60085

Dear UndershepHf Stryker, é /l/ 4

I would like to thank you for the opportunity to serve the Illinois Law Enforcement
Alarm System (ILEAS) as a representative of Task Force Illinois in Louisiana. A wide
variety of law enforcement talents were represented throughout both deployments and the
commitment displayed by these police officers was outstanding.

I had the privilege of working with several members of the Illinois State Police in the
TOC and their professionalism and dedication was always focused on the safety and well
being of the officers. Lieutenant Todd Kilby, Lieutenant Roy Sanji, Master Sergeant
John Simonton, Special Agent Mike Galletti, Greg Robinson and Tim Harney
represented ISP and ILEAS with dignity and honor.

Every police officer I spoke with felt a sense of pride in representing Illinois law
enforcement, yet we wanted to do more to assist with the relief efforts. Overall, the
deployment was a once in a lifetime experience that should benefit each officer and
contributing agency in the future.

While I have sent a similar correspondence to Jim Page, commending him and his staff
for organizing this important assignment, I would like to personally thank you for your
support and allowing me to go. As a founding member of ILEAS, you have developed an
organization that is highly respected statewide. I can always be contacted for future
assistance. ‘

Sincerely,

Chief of Police
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